
Courtesy Visit to Minister of Planning and International Cooperation  
 

 On 28Th June, H.E. Mr. Hidenao YANAGI, Ambassador of Japan to Jordan, and Mr. Tsutomu KOBAYASHI, Chief 

Representative of JICA Jordan office, paid a courtesy call on H. E. Dr. Mary KAWAR, Minister of Planning and 

International Cooperation of Jordan. Ambassador YANAGI introduced some of the projects funded by Japan as 

development assistance in various sectors and expressed his appreciation for Jordan’s efforts in receiving 

massive number of refugees and said that Japan would like to continue to support Syrian refugees. He also 

exchanged views over issues on maintaining social and economic stability in Jordan.  

 H.E. Dr. Mary KAWAR expressed her appreciation for Japanese assistance as a long standing partner over the 

past decades and that she would make a fullest possible effort on preserving social and economic stability in 

Jordan.  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


